Town of Stonington
K-12 School Building Committee

June 9, 2008

The K-12 School Building Committee held a regular monthly meeting on June 9, 2008, in the Library of the Stonington High School.

Present:  Deane Beverly, Bill King, Curt Krushinsky, Gail MacDonald, Peter Manning, John O’Brien, Kathy Sanford, and Paul Sartor.
Absent:  John Bolduc, William Brown, Mike McKee, and Joanne Roidriguez.
(1)  Call to Order/Approval of Minutes

Paul Sartor, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:07 p.m.  He reviewed minutes from the meetings held on April 14, 2008 and May 12, 2008.  Page 2 of the May 12, 2008 minutes, the security camera amount was changed from $2,000 to $12,000.  Kathy Sanford made a motion, seconded by John O’Brien, and it was voted to approve the minutes of April 14, 2008 as distributed and May 12, 2008 minutes as corrected.

(2)  Correspondence


None

(3)  Gilbane Report


No Change from last month.

(4)  Fletcher Thompson Report

(5)  Invoices


None

(6) Use of Remaining Funds from High School Project


Paul Sartor recommended installing two screens on the north wall in the cafeteria versus the recommendation made.  He requested Bill King to obtain a quote.
Paul Sartor emailed Dr. Murphy on the Committee’s suggestion about the sheds for drama, shop, and sports to have the shop class design the sheds, build them, and have materials donated.  

Custodians have a lift to change lights, and it is not a priority.  However, auditorium lights cannot be changed with the lift.  It was suggested to outsource the changing of auditorium lights.  
Letters for the school sign have not been found.  The Committee is in favor of purchasing a sign for the high school.  Bill King will follow-up on an estimate.    
The Committee discussed closing out the project and a timeframe to do so.  Peter Manning stated probably the next move would be to contact the bonding company regarding Ferguson.  Peter Manning will call Ferguson.  
The following items were prioritized by the Committee to be completed with the remaining funds:
1.  PA System

2.  Sign for High School
3.  Motorized Screen in Cafeteria

4.  Security Camera

5.  Gym Sound System

Bill King will ask Tone Klear for a quote on the PA system. 

(7)  Elementary School Study

Paul I talked with Ed Haberek to get an idea if there is support from selectman and board of finance that there would be some support for doing this.  I didn’t get any negative response.  We prepare a proposal to submit to Board of Selectman, the Board of Finance and then to the public.  We need to prepare a proposal that won’t adversely affect our bond rating.  If we put the additions on west vine and similar improvements on deans mill we are looking at 50 million dollars.  I would like to know from Board of Finance if $50 million will adversely affect our bond rating.  How would the bond counsel suggest structuring this and phase in.  Deane Beverly recommended having a selectman present.  
Curt Krushinsky - Deans Mill showed an aerial view.  To the west is a substantial rise in grade.  Providing a type of west vine addition.  We are working with a plateau that limits additions and whether or not a phasing can be done.  Paul, How much more s.f. do we need to full fill ed specs – Curt 10,000 s.f.
We are working with an old building if we are installing HVAC we will have soffets in corridors.  

Add 20 classrooms.  

Curt Krushinsky will work on a conceptual design. And fit ed specs design

Public Comment


None

There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 8:20
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